
Whatsoever thy hand findeth to do, do it 
with thy might; for there is no work, nor 
device, nor knowledge, nor wisdom in the 

grave, whither thou goest.

—Ecclesiastes 9:10

Since departing in September, we have spent the fall 
and now winter at the head office in Wilson, NC. 

Being here at the office has been a blessing, but it 
does come with a change of pace, and the time spent 
away from the AWAC office and family in Kelowna has 
not been easy. 

Why are we not in Canada?
Well, we accepted the call from AWA for Ray to be 

President and me as an administrative assistant/office 

manager.

Ideally, it would be great if we could maintain it all 
from Canada but with important daily phone calls, in-
person meetings, calls from each of the projects, and 
plane repair needs, it is just not possible.

Who works in the office in  
Kelowna, BC?

Me! Via my laptop here, where I go, it goes so I can 
do the data entry, make calls, and answer emails from 
just about anywhere. The modern world of computers 
and online banking is a blessing.

I have an assistant in Kelowna who picks up the mail 
and helps me do the banking. 

How long will we be in the USA?
As long as we are needed. We have applied for our 

working visa through an immigration lawyer and 
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Dear AWA Family and Friends,
A special thanks to all who 

have been actively partnering with 
us through prayers and financial 
support. “Hold thou me up, and I 
shall be safe: and I will have respect 
unto thy statutes continually”.   
Ps 119:117

Many times in aviation we are 
thankful for what does not happen.  
Recently we had an experience 
wherein we could see the Lord’s 
hand of protection.  

We had been requested to fly 
the Regional Chairperson and two 
other passengers from the village 
of Baramita back to our home base, 
Mabaruma.  Although the flight 
was a little delayed due to weather, 
I (Darren) met the officials there, 
and we prepared for departure.  
Holding the brakes, I pushed in the 
throttle for take-off from Baramita.  
The engine reached full power and 
I released the brakes and headed 
down the runway.  On performing 

the pre-landing checks I noticed 
nothing amiss.  It was only when 
we landed on the Mabaruma 
runway that I realized my right 
brake was not working.  Since the 
brakes also affect steering, it was a 
struggle to keep the plane centered 
on the runway with only one brake 
working.  I was praying we could 
stop in time.  The short tar strip 
sped by beneath us as we saw the 
end drawing closer.  I couldn’t use 
the full braking capacity of the left. 
I was still going too fast.  There was 
only one other thing I could do.  As 
we went off the end of the runway 
and onto the short section of grass 
I lifted my right foot (which was 
helping with the steering) while 
pressing my left foot to the floor, 
and applied full left brake, which 
swung the plane around 180 
degrees.  Thankfully we weren’t 
going too fast for this.  I taxied 
over to the hangar and as I did 
so, the Chairperson commented, 

“The Lord is merciful!”  I agreed.  
Conditions on the runway could 
have been far less favourable.  One 
look at the leaking hydraulic fluid 
revealed the cause.  I was able 
to locate the crack the next day.  
Thankfully, I had a similar piece 
of aluminum piping on hand and 
could replace the section within a 
couple of hours.   

A few days later we were 
requested to fly a patient to 
Bemichi, a village about halfway 
between Mabaruma and the capital.  
When I met the man I learned 
that he had just had surgery.  His 
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while we wait for it, we are not able to come and go 
to Canada or the projects we manage until our visa is 
approved. 

As soon as we are approved, we will head back to 
Canada to spend cherished time with family. Check on 
the AWAC hangars and head up to Northern Ontario, 
which thankfully has a great team that maintains the 
plane and outreach. It will be time to check on each 
project, then hit the road for summer promotions of 
AWA. Similar to what we have been doing for the last 
few years

All while balancing the team and ongoing daily work 
maintaining the head office.

So where were we staying?
For three months, we stayed in an RV toy hauler 

generously offered to us as long as we needed it. Parked 
on an acreage next to a quiet pond with power, we 
enjoyed the solitude after work. We made meals on a 
propane stove. But we had to haul water in a large black 
barrel from the property owner’s house at least twice 
a week. I guess you could say we were missionaries in 
the USA.

Canada will always be home, but we embrace each 
moment, starting with a blank canvas of like-minded 
people called to serve just like us.

As we fly into the New Year 2024, having spent US 

Thanksgiving and the Holiday Season here with the 
staff, we reflect on the time dearly missed with family 
in Canada. 

When we get lonely and miss our family, we remind 
ourselves and them to look up at the same heavens 
at night, gaze at the stars and moon, and say a little 
prayer for each other.

Home is where the heart is!

Ray and Julie Young

For more on the story, read our article in the 2024 Q-1  
coming soon in January.

Seasons Greetings,

Julie Young
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